
RCW 79.10.010  Reports.  (1) It shall be the duty of the 
department to report, and recommend, to each session of the 
legislature, any changes in the law relating to the methods of 
handling the public lands of the state that the department may deem 
advisable.

(2) The department shall provide a comprehensive biennial report 
to reflect the previous fiscal period. The report shall include, but 
not be limited to, descriptions of all department activities 
including: Revenues generated, program costs, capital expenditures, 
personnel, special projects, new and ongoing research, environmental 
controls, cooperative projects, intergovernmental agreements, the 
adopted sustainable harvest compared to the sales program, and 
outlines of ongoing litigation, recent court decisions, and orders on 
major issues with the potential for state liability. The report shall 
describe the status of the resources managed and the recreational and 
commercial utilization. The report must be delivered to the 
appropriate committees of the legislature and made available to the 
public.

(3) The department shall provide annual reports to the respective 
trust beneficiaries, including each county. The report shall include, 
but not be limited to, the following: Acres sold, acres harvested, 
volume from those acres, acres planted, number of stems per acre, 
acres precommercially thinned, acres commercially thinned, acres 
partially cut, acres clear cut, age of final rotation for acres clear 
cut, and the total number of acres off base for harvest and an 
explanation of why those acres are off base for harvest.  [2003 c 334 
§ 433; 1997 c 448 § 3; 1987 c 505 § 76; 1985 c 93 § 3; 1927 c 255 § 
196; RRS § 7797-196. Prior: 1907 c 114 § 1; RRS § 7801. Formerly RCW 
79.01.744, 43.12.150.]

Intent—2003 c 334: See note following RCW 79.02.010.
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